
ON THE FURLOUGH TRAIL

During the month of August, I had the privilege of traveling and visiting churches

in Kansas, Texas, Louisiana, Florida, Alabama, South Carolina, and North Carolina.

What a blessing it was to report to our sponsoring churches, as well as visit some

new churches.  They surely were a blessing to us.  Unfortunately, Antonia was not
able to travel with me, since she stayed back in Texas to help Stacy get moved into

the dorm and Keila get ready for her big day.  I truly believe in the importance and

blessing of missionary families and couples traveling together when at all possible. 

Nevertheless, it was a blessed trip.  I pray that I was able to be a blessing to the
churches I was in, and I am grateful for the hospitality and generosity of the

churches and families who hosted me during my travels.

In September Antonia and I traveled together in the states of Texas, New Mexico,

Oklahoma, and Colorado.  What a blessing that has been!  Again, the churches have
been a tremendous blessing to us!  Please pray that God will raise up some much

needed new support from the new churches we have visited, if He wills it!

I have a special prayer request that I would ask you to pray about.   During my

routine exams this last month, a CT scan showed two small lesions on my lungs.  I

am currently seeking the advice of a pulmonologist to see where we should go from

here. We are currently keeping our travel schedule, but are aware that things may
change depending on the counsel of the doctors.  Please pray that God will be

glorified in our lives, heal as He sees fit, and give us grace and peace as we wait on

His will to be done! 

MEANWHILE BACK IN TEXAS...

On September 19, our daughter Keila was married to Micah Moos in a beautiful

ceremony at a garden venue.  She was such a beautiful bride, and while Antonia and
I held back the tears (well, some of them anyway), I

had the privilege of entrusting our daughter to a good

Christian man.  Please pray for them as they start their

lives together, that they will serve the Lord all their
lives.

Stacy is now enrolled at the Criswell Bible College in

downtown Dallas and living in their dorms.  She is

doing well and loving her life and studies there.  She
still works on weekends at Six Flags, but will be looking

for a better job a little closer to where she lives. 

Please pray for her protection as she drives to work

and church in Arlington, a good distance away.  Pray
also that she will seek God’s face and His will as given

in His precious Word.

CONTACT

INFORMATION:

Sending Church:

Pleasantview Baptist Church

4400 Pleasantview Dr.

Arlington, TX 76017

(817) 483-7100

Mission Agency and

Furlough Address:

World Baptist Fellowship

P.O Box 13459

Arlington, TX 76094-0459

(817) 274-7161

Field Address:

Caixa Postal 70

68795-970 Benevides, PA,

Brazil

Phone: (817) 907-4284

E-mail: 

graceofgod777@live.com

Stacy, Kyron, Keila, Antonia

“To open their eyes, and to turn them from darkness to light, and from the power of Satan
unto God...”  Acts 26:18a
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